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Heritage Estates Home Owners Association Meeting

May 14th, 2007 7:00 PM
Meeting Minutes
Board Attendees: DePaulo, Pujol, Sahene, Heberle(arrived late)
I. Introduction- All board members
a. Introduction of the board – Dino DePaulo began the meeting at by welcoming everyone to the meeting. A display of the plot plan showing the common area was available for neighbors to view.  
b. Attendance sheet – An attendance sheet was available and all in attendance were instructed to sign the sign in sheet.  
II.     Retention pond- Dino DePaulo
a. Status of retention pond drainage and fencing – Dino has been in touch with the DEP and the municipality.  As of right now, the retention pond on the right side of Harvest (Pond 1)  is on parcel “B” and is owned by Alan Latta.   The retention pond on the corner of Barberry (Pond 2) is a separate lot in the plan.   Mr. Latta has begun the drainage of the retention pond on parcel “B”.  Currently the pond is mostly empty, but the pond may never be completely dry due to the natural springs that run through the property.  The board has the intention of working with the DEP and municipality to fence the area for safety and plant trees for aesthetics.  After the DEP can see how much water is left, they can make a proper determination as to the safety of the pond and whether or not fencing is appropriate.  The DEP has stated that they would like the pond to be in such a state as to not be a drowning hazard.   The board additionally would like the area to be aesthetically pleasing.   

III.  Street Lights – Dino DePaulo

a. The board reported that the street lights on Harvest are being removed.  The lights were part of the Heritage Square neighborhood, and the Heritage Square residents have voted to remove them.  

IV. Common area/Facilities –Kathy Pujol
a. A report was given about the common area being turned over to the HOA.  The proposed Deed has drafted by Attorney John Chaffo.  This will be reviewed and a closing scheduled from within the next 60 days.  
b. The common area will be staked to definitively mark common area boundaries.  This process will begin soon.  The stakes will be left as is for a few weeks so that the board can investigate previous complaints and to determine if any permanent structures have been placed on the common area.  All complaints and issues will be addressed as they come up, however the purpose for the staking of the common area is to make all aware of the boundaries so that homeowners can adhere to the covenants.  
V. Entrance Sign- Kathy Pujol
a. Status of a Heritage Estates Entrance sign including issues surrounding land attainment and rights- A report was given staint that the entrance sign was moving forward and a location has been chosen.  This location is near the townhouses at the plan entrance.   The placement of the sign is not negotiable because the land rights and utility easements do not offer any other options.  The first item of business for the sign placement was to get the common areas turned over to the HOA.  Now that that is being completed (see above), the board can now resume talks with the Latta’s.  The board will also begin the process of obtaining the easement needed for the sign parcel.  
VI.       Finances – Sharon Sahene
a.  Sharon updated the association of the current status of paid assessments.  Additionally, Sharon explained that the board was going to open an interest bearing money market fund account to keep the majority of the association funds in.  The account will be with PNC bank as are the associations other accounts.  

VII.     Park Update – Kathy Pujol
a. Status update for the Heritage Park field – Kathy explained that Jenna Heberle (Secretary) had been in touch with Jim Menhorn at the Municipal Parks Department for Murrysville to inquire about the status of the park field.  Mr. Menhorn is the park foreman.  Mr. Menhorn informed Jenna that Heritage Park is still on the municipal schedule for this year.    Mr. Menhorn stated that the delay is caused by a conflict with the machinery needed to complete the job.  At this point, Mr. Latta has fulfilled all of his obligations to the municipality in order for them to begin work on the park.  Mr. Menhorn indicated that as soon as they can get the machinery needed (it currently is in use to build new roads and for the Rt. 22 project), the park can be excavated and seeded.  The board encourages any concerned homeowner to contact the Municipal Parks Department to express their desire to have the park completed as soon as possible.  
VIII.        Website discussion – Jenna Heberle
a.  Explanation of Heritage Estates web site – Jenna reminded the neighbors of the existence of the web site dedicated to the Heritage Estates Home Owners Association (HOA).  The web site address is: http://www.heritagehomeowners.com.    Jenna also stated that any suggestions for content for the website can be sent to the webmaster (Jenna) at webmaster@heritagehomeowners.com Jenna stated that out of the 113 homeowners in Heritage Estates, she only has approximately 1/3 of those on the e mail distribution list.  The goal is to have all homeowners getting their information from the website.  Jenna encouraged anyone who is not on the distribution list to send an e mail to board@heritagehomeowners.com to request to be added.  Everyone on the distribution list is sent an e mail update every time the website is updated with new information.  

IV.      Board Member Vacancy – All
The board informed the association that the board Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, Mark Pisani, had resigned from the board effective immediately.  The board thanked Mr. Pisani for his service to the neighborhood.  Nominations were accepted, but none were made during this meeting. The board will continue to accept nomination for this position via e mail or regular mail.  If anyone is interested in nominating someone, or themselves, for this position, please e mail the board at board@heritagehomeowners.com The Association will then vote on the nominations at the next neighborhood meeting in the early Fall.  This position will be for the current term to end in the Fall of 2008.  

     X.    General Questions – All 
 Speed limit concerns were raised again with the concerned homeowner residing on Harvest Drive.  The homeowner reported construction vehicles, school busses, and homeowners driving entirely too fast on Harvest Road and other roads within the plan.  The board stated that they would call the police about this issue. Another homeowner suggested a digital speed limit sign be placed on Harvest drive by the municipality.  The board said that they would investigate that option.

A bear was reported being spotted near the retention pond on Harvest (near Cypress).

Lawn maintance issues were addressed.  The board was asked if they could contact a particular homeowner to request better lawn maintenance as this home is near the entrance of the plan and gives a very poor initial image to our neighborhood.  The board explained that the current home in question is vacant and that the homeowners reside out of state. The board stated that they would try to forward a request to them.  
XI.     Closing
The board thanked everyone for their attendance.  The board also reminded all homeowners to sign the attendance sheet.  Lastly, the board reminded all of the 25MPH speed limit within the plan and asked all to please adhere to the posted signs as many are seen speeding throughout the plan.  
